Letters from C. Röbelen to Frederik Sander
 

198 Röbelen to Sander




Manila, 7th December 1881

Dear Mr. Sander,

Herewith I send you the second consignment, which the agent just handed to me. Freight has been paid to Marseilles. Don’t worry about amabilis or schilleriana, there are some pretty ones to be had now. On Sunday I shall depart for Mindanao, and I shall be back within 8 – 9 weeks. Which means that I cannot write again until then, since there is no connection from there to here. Boxall…I drew another $500 the day before yesterday, which will seem a lot to you, but the cost of travelling there and back was $140, then 8 weeks of travel expenses, I could not do with less. The freight to Marseilles including other costs came to $68 which was paid by J. Herr [?]. I shall reimburse him on my return from Mindanao, for I don’t know what I shall need there. I have great hopes to find intermedia , and to beat Boxall to it. But as I said before, the 1st of March will be too early because I shall not return here until the beginning of February, some two to three weeks later in order to look for laeviegatum and, if possible, leeanum.

To draw £100 per month is sometimes necessary, but I could buy some 4 – 5000 Phalaenopsis here…

With best regards,

C. Röbelen

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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